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President’s Message 

By Sandy Tanner Elers ‘58 

 

October 3, 2017, is a date that will stand out in my 

memory for a long time to come. That is the date of the 

Tucson Unified School District (TUSD) school board 

meeting when a small group of teachers and supporters 

from University High School (UHS) announced that 

they wanted their own school and they wanted the 

Catalina campus. If this happens, Catalina students 

would be sent to Rincon (RHS). 

UHS did not speak with anyone at either Catalina or 

Rincon. They responded to a May 2017 directive from 

Mark Stegeman, a TUSD board member, to tell him 

what they wanted. It was not a procedure that should 

have happened, nor was it pleasant to hear them tell us 

how they planned to rework Catalina to their needs, 

from repainting the school right down to $45,000 for 

patio furniture for the cafeteria court! Currently, 

Catalina would be happy to have the gas turned on in the 

chemistry lab! 

What followed was a request from the TUSD board to 

CHS, RHS, and UHS to answer four questions 

pertaining to such a move. The questions covered 

possible drawbacks, possible benefits, conditions, and 

other information needed. The site councils at each 

school prepared their responses. Our response included 

nearly everything our teachers, students, parents, and 

administrators contributed. Our Foundation, while not a 

member of the Site Council, was asked to present our 

opinions. The responses were forwarded to the TUSD 

board and then were formally presented at the 

November14 board meeting by our Principal Antasio 

Holley and Vice Principal Melissa Hall. 

The call to the audience drew many comments, most 

of which were opposed to the move, including many 

from former UHS and RHS students, and, of course, 

CHS alumni, students, and parents. The response was so 

strong, the school board decided to do what they should 

have done initially: ask Mr. Trujillo, the TUSD 

superintendent, to make a report on the use of our ten 

high schools in the district, how they should be 

structured, where University High might be a good fit, 

Principal’s Letter 

By Principal Antasio Holley 

 

Dear Catalina High School Foundation, 

On behalf of the Catalina Community, we want to 

thank you most sincerely for finding the extra hours to 

spend on the CHS/RHS/UHS Proposal Project. Your 

dedication to Catalina and the very thorough manner in 

which you conduct your 

professional endeavors were all 

apparent in the undertaking of this 

project. Such qualities soon came 

to the attention of those who are 

in position to be instrumental in 

shaping our future as we continue 

to strive for academic excellence 

and making 

Catalina one of the premier schools again. Our students, 

teachers, faculty, and parents most gratefully appreciate 

your service and generosity. 

In recognition of the diversity at Catalina, we 

developed a quarterly “cultural showcase” which allows 

us to focus on the different cultures on our campus. 

During Quarter 1, we celebrated Mexican culture and 

heritage by building a Day of the Dead altar to honor the 

loved ones and ancestors who have passed. Our art 

classes made papel picado, papier maché skeletons, and 

sugar skulls. Spanish classes learned about the history 

and traditions of Día de los Muertos and culinary classes 

made traditional sopapillas and pan de muertos. For 

Quarter 2, we built a multi-cultural display celebrating 

the numerous holiday traditions of our Catalina families 

and community including Christmas, Hanukah, 

Kwanza, Chinese New Year, and The Birth of the 

Prophet Mohammed. This quarter we are highlighting 

Black History Month and the Civil Rights Movement 

with lots of great art, food, events, and lessons. Next 

quarter we will focus on Earth Day, the environment, 

and unity. It has been great to have a unifying theme 

across classrooms. Students have really enjoyed seeing 

their work displayed showing all that they have learned 

about different cultures that make up our Catalina 

family. 



NEW LIFE AND FOUNDERS CLUB MEMBERS 

 

There are the Foundation’s newest members since 

September 1, 2017, and we want to welcome them to the 

Catalina High School Foundation family. 

 

LIFE MEMBERS Jerry Cornell Waid ’64 

Class of 1973 Margaret H. Wright ‘60 

Cindy Ashton ’69 Michael McCraren ‘89 

Harold Margolis ’64 Ronny McCraren ‘82 

Gilbert Molina ’60 FOUNDERS CLUB 

Richard Tofel ’60 Jim Haag ‘61 

Steven Tofel ’60 Kathy Krucker 

 
DONATIONS, MEMORIALS, AND HONORARIA 

The Foundation would like to thank the following for 

their generous support of the CHS Foundation. 
$10,000 and above 

Anonymous 

$1000 – 1999 

Patricia Galligan Yarrington ‘73 

$500 – 999 

George Cunningham ‘63 

Family Resources 
Margaret Hagen Wright ’60 - Royce, Fine Arts 

$250 – 499 

Anonymous 

General Air Control, Inc, SkillsUSA 

$100 – 249 

Sandy Tanner Elers ‘58 

Margie Wagner Fangmeier ’58 - school supplies 

Carol A. Gifford - Fine Arts 

Arthur J. Jelinek - Fine Arts  

Lynn Perry ‘66 
Sally Schleu 

$1 – 99 

Rose Anne Bittel ‘68 

Verne Loose ‘61 

 
TEACHERS AND STAFF THANKED AT LUNCHEON 

On Wednesday, December 20, Catalina’s teachers met 

for luncheon together in the cafeteria. The meat was 

prepared by Culinary Arts students and served by 

Principal Antasio Holley and VP Michael Beck. The rest 

was potluck—never have there been so many crockpots 

in one place! With everyone in holiday dress, it was a 

festive occasion. VP Melissa Hall organized the event. 

The Foundation sent Jeff Bauldauf ’84 and Sandy 

Elers ‘58 to thank the teachers for the time and effort they 

put into the response to the UHS request to take over our 

school. Many teachers worked under time restraints to 

produce the document submitted to the school board and 

presented verbally by Principal Antasio Holley and Vice 

Principal Melissa Hall. Amy Schull, our Dropout 

Prevention leader, coordinated the Site Council 

endeavors. Everyone had the opportunity for input and it 

was a well-done effort. 

Michael Gradowski, Culinary Arts director, and his 

students also made cookie favors for all the teachers and 

staff. A sweet ending to a sweet event! 
 

 

President’s Message continued from page 1 

 

or some other plan. There were many letters to the editor 

of The Arizona Star from CHS alumni and students, and 

plenty from the UHS group. 

A special group of CHS alumni was energized by 

Amanda McCoy Place ‘60 to become involved. After 

meetings with CHS Principal Antasio Holley, John 

Moffatt ’62, John Bremond ’67, Don Ijams ’60, and 

Bruce Grossetta ’61 wrote, spoke at school board 

meetings, or otherwise, made their opinions heard. The 

CHS Foundation is grateful for their involvement and 

great ideas. A number of others including Matt Kopec 

’07 and Sandy Elers ’58 spoke at the board meetings. 

Thank you one and all. 

We are still in limbo, awaiting the possibilities for the 

district high schools and what reconfiguration it could 

bring. School boundaries, open enrollment, Career and 

Technology Education (CTE) and magnet classes, 

exceptional education students, refugee students, the 

desegregation lawsuit, and money are all factors in 

whatever happens. By now, it is probably too late for 

anything to happen before the 2018-2019 school year. 

We are hopeful that Catalina will stay intact, and perhaps 

gain some CTE programs. 
There is one board member who is bound and 

determined that UHS should be housed at Catalina while 

others have expressed a desire to keep the school intact. 

We hope to have more positive news soon. 

Ya’ll come to the Spring Social at Marylyn Tobey’s 

home on Saturday, March 17 at 10 am until noon. Brunch 

will be served and author Jennifer J. Stewart ’78 will tell 

about her books and her time in Nepal. 

CHSF SEEKING NEW BOARD MEMBERS 

 

The Catalina High School Foundation is looking for a 

few good people to join our board. We meet on the second 

Wednesday of each month, for two hours, to plan our 

activities, approve mini-grants, and keep up with events 

at school. We encourage board members to be Life 

Members, but that is not an absolute requirement. We also 

need help with secretarial and financial duties and our 

newsletter. 

We are also in need of a local programmer for the CHSF 

website who can work with WordPress. Our website is 

essential to the CHS Foundation and since our website has 

been updated, it is important to have someone to keep it 

current. 

If you are interested in any, or all of these, please let me 

know. Thanks! 

Sandy Elers, greenenchalada@gmail.com 

mailto:greenenchalada@gmail.com


GRANTS ASSIST STUDENTS IN MANY WAYS 

By Jennifer Sue Bond ’66 – Grant Chairman 

 

Michael Gradowski ($40) Originally, Mr. Gradowski 

requested and was granted $500 to purchase used 

professional clothes for his culinary arts students to be 

able to attend a Culinary Arts Career Day at the Star Pass 

Marriott. Proper professional attire was a prerequisite for 

the students to be allowed to enter the day long training 

and orientation. 

 
Board member Emily Morrison ‘60 went into high 

gear to get CHS alumni and other friends to donate 

professional clothes that they no longer need since they 

are retired, and so Mr. Gradowski needed only $40 to 

supplement the attire. The students were able to visit the 

professional kitchens of the Marriott and speak to the 

chefs in addition to getting advice on expectations for a 

professional career in the hospitality industry. 

Shane Folsom ($500) to purchase team bats for the men’s 

baseball team. The team did not have any team bats and 

most of the players are too poor to purchase their own 

bats. The board also provided an additional $500 to be 

counted as a spring 2018 mini-grant to be able to purchase 

the baseball bats needed. 

Obie Tan ($500) to support the participation of the men’s 

basketball team in winter tournaments over  the  

holidays. The board also approved a one-time gift of 

$500 to help pay for healthy meals and a family 

environment for student athletes over the holidays. Many 

of the team members have no or little family and limited 

funds for food. It is important for them to be well 

nourished with healthy food to be able to play. 

Elizabeth Cerepak ($500) The girls’ softball team is 

starting from scratch. The grant will provide funds for the 

necessary basic equipment and training that other schools 

have such as a catchers’ mitt, a batting tee, weighted 

baseballs for hitting and batting practice, a softball hitting 

net, and admission to the preseason Sabino Tournament 

to help with training. 

John Gonzales ($500) to purchase team uniform t-shirts 

for the girls’ volleyball team. The team was greatly 

appreciative of having matching uniform shirts. They 

also achieved academic excellence by having one of the 

highest grade-point averages of all the CHS teams. 

Shane Folsom ($500) to underwrite student tickets for 

various sports events so that students who have little or no 

funds can attend the various sports events and it can help 

the teams to have a good audience. 

Melissa Hall ($450) in support of the “End of Semester 

Employee Recognition Luncheon” 

Amy Schull ($275) to purchase trash cans to place 

throughout the campus to help keep the school clean. 

Anastasio Holley/Lori Encinas ($500) to support and 

provide materials for the High School Expo that was held 

at Catalina for about 2,000 middle school students from 

all over the city. This event is held at different high 

schools each year. It helped to showcase Catalina and 

helped with recruitment and awareness of prospective 

students and parents that Catalina is a good choice. 

Jenny Miranda ($498) to establish a college and career 

resource library including the purchase of “almost new” 

books and manuals. 

Janet Lumsden ($529.94) for computers and special 

software used for improving literacy among the CHS 

exceptional education students. 

Trinidad Tester ($410) to support the attendance of the 

CHS exceptional students to the Life Skills Prom at 

Desert View High School. This provided the students 

some important real-life learning experiences of paying 

for their attendance and interacting with other students. It 

also gave them the opportunity to enjoy attending a prom 

the way many high school students around the nation are 

able to do. 

Daniel Lithgow ($500) to purchase group t-shirts to 

promote solidarity for the students in AVID, which stands 

for Advancement Via Individual Determination, which is 

a national college readiness program designed to help 

students develop the skills they need to be successful in 

college. The program places special emphasis on growing 

writing, critical thinking, teamwork, organization and 

reading skills. 

Jack Draper ($500) to support the participation of the 

construction skills students in the indoor Habitat for 

Humanity Cycling event. This provided the entrance fees 

for the ride as well as a few pizzas during the evening. It 

also provided a way for students to interact with Habitat 

for Humanity workers and other construction personnel. 

Monica Holden ($475) for lifesaving and lifeguard 

training equipment which is necessary to be able to learn 

and practice lifesaving skills and to take and pass the 

lifeguard certification. 

 

STUDENTS DECORATE FOR HOLIDAYS 

 

Art and Spanish class students decorated the Trojan 

Hall of Fame to 

celebrate the Day of 

the Dead. Tours of 

the school were 

given before the 

luncheon at the 60th 

Anniversary which 

included the Trojan 

Hall of Fame also. 



2017 TROJAN HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES 

By Jennifer Bond ’66 and Emily Morrison ‘60 

 

John Bremond ’67 has a degree in commercial banking, 

he formed his own company building 

custom homes and townhome 

communities in Tucson, and then 

pursued real estate investment and 

business opportunities in Southern 

Arizona. He was the major supporter 

of the Catalina LEARN CENTER to 

assist students to enter the business 

world. 

 

John G. Carlton (Faculty) was the 

journalism teacher who was the 

driving influence in the lives of 

CHS students who went on to 

careers in journalism, 

screenwriting, and crossword 

puzzle making. The Trojan 

Trumpeteer won numerous national 

prizes and the “Pace Maker” award 

a record six times. He won several 

teaching awards. 

 

George Cunningham ’63 was assistant City Manager of 

South Tucson, first Executive 

Director of the Pima Association of 

Governments, and UA Vice- 

President of Administrative 

Services. He served eight years in 

the Arizona Legislature, was Gov. 

Napalitano’s Deputy Chief of Staff 

for Finance, and co-founded the 

Grand Canyon Institute “Think 

Tank.” 

 

Gail Price Grossetta ’61 lived and 

worked on four continents and 

traveled to more than 100 countries, 

and led efforts for cross-cultural 

understanding in the Philippines, 

Germany, and Italy. She taught 

International Business at PCC, 

volunteered with CHS refugee 

students, earned a pilot’s license, 

and hiked the Grand Canyon from “rim to rim.” 

 

Paul Hazen ’59 graduated from the U of 

A and got his MBA from UC-Berkeley. 

He joined Union Bank and four years 

later became the president of Wells 

Fargo in 1984 and later CEO. He has 

served on boards of a number of 

companies and the San Francisco Symphony and the 

San Francisco Museum of Modern Art. 

 

Harold Margolis, MD ’64 is a 

pediatrician. His research and public 

health work focused on evaluation 

and introduction of new vaccines, 

molecular epidemiology of hepatitis 

viruses, and development of 

evidence-based public health policy. 

He retired as director of the Dengue 

Branch of the Center for Disease Control (CDC) in San 

Juan, Puerto Rico. 

 
William Neubauer, MD ’61 while in private practice, 

served on several Tucson hospital 

boards and chief of surgery. He 

worked in the barriadas (slums) of 

Peru and the outback of Bolivia. He 

has served on many community 

boards and is the chair of ARSOBO, 

a disability project in Nogales, 

Sonora, where wheelchairs and 

prosthetics are made for the poor. 

 

Lamond Preston, Ed.D. (Principal) was the first black 

teacher to be named a principal in 

TUSD. He served the fourth principal 

of Catalina from 1980-1985. He was 

raised in the barrios of Tucson and 

served on many local community and 

educational boards. A memorial fund 

was named in his honor by the 

Dunbar Coalition through the Tucson 

Urban League. 

 
Margaret H. Wright, Ph.D. ’60 is the chair of the 

Computer Science Department at 

the Courant Institute of 

Mathematical Sciences, New York 

University. She worked for Bell 

Labs as a Fellow and she holds two 

honorary doctorates  in 

mathematics. She was elected 

president of the Society for 

Industrial  and Applied 

Mathematics. 
 

Since the formation of the Trojan Hall of Fame in 2013, 

a total of 35 outstanding graduates have been nominated 

and selected as a THOF inductee. 

If you know of such an outstanding individual who is 

deserving of this recognition, please forward the name to 

the Foundation. Please include the class year and some 

facts about the person. Include your name and address. 



60th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION REPORT 

By Jennifer Bond ’66 and Emily Morrison ‘60 

 

The idea of celebrating Catalina’s 60th birthday began 

with a seed planted a couple of years ago by Margie 

Wagner Fangmeier ’58 with the CHS Foundation 

board, and it concluded with a weekend of celebration. 

After six generous sponsors were found (The Ashton 

Family Foundation, Casa Molina, CTI, MicroAge, Tofel 

Construction, and Long Realty), and two wonderful 

Honorary Chairs were committed (Paul Gray ‘60 and 

Hal Ashton ‘58), now the real work began. 

Publicity was our biggest challenge. We wanted ALL 

alumni to be notified, so the liaison from each class on 

record was asked to share information with their 

classmates. In addition, we posted registration 

information on our Web page and reminders on every 

FaceBook page possible. It was impossible to get a major 

newspaper or magazine to agree to give us publicity other 

than the Desert Leaf. 

Next, we began a plan, contracted with a venue, and 

enlisted a committee. Jennifer Bond ’66 and Emily 

Kittle Morrison ’60 agreed 

to serve as Co-Chairs and 

work with the CHSF 

President Sandy Tanner 

Elers ’58 to iron out the 

details. It was agreed we 

wanted a signature image 

design for all materials, and 

were blessed with a fabulous 

watercolor of the school by Lucy Richardson 

Masterman ‘61. 

In addition to a party and a school tour, we wanted to 

produce a professional program and a handsome Impact 

Report about the ten years the Foundation was also 

celebrating. We enlisted Alphagraphics for the design 

work, and as we developed a committee to help 

orchestrate the activities, we began assembling photos, 

data, and statistics about our accomplishments. 

The gala cocktail party on Friday, October 20, 2017, 

was held at Skyline Country Club with its glorious view, 

with a guest list of 170 alumni, including attendees 

representing grads from 1957 to 2007, enjoyed a hearty 

spread and cash bar. Jeff Baldauf ’84 and Matt Kopec 

’07 helped to set up and Stephen Gin ’83 took photos. 

Graduates were greeted by Ken ‘66 and Barb 

Newman, Fran Rosen Knowles ’58, Edith Catlin 

Gustafson ’60, and Jenni Bond ’66, and they spent their 

first hour socializing with long lost classmates and 

making new friends. 

To keep things rolling, and the party running smoothly, 

Kim Dupuis, Kathy Peters ‘70, Sarah LaVetter ‘91, Jo 

Riester ‘66 and Kate Gallion all chipped in to help. The 

real heart of the evening was when we honored the 2017 

inductees in to the Trojan Hall of Fame including the 2017 

 

 
2017 THOF recipients: Cunningham, Bremond, Mrs. 

Carlton, Neubauer, Grossetta, Mrs. Preston, Margolis 

 

Alum of the Year Patricia Yarrington ’73 who is vice- 

president and chief financial (CFO) officer for Chevron 

Corporation. 

Sandy managed to conduct the CHSF Annual Meeting 

including approval of the minutes, treasurer’s report, 

nominees for the Board, and the announcement of the 

Volunteer of the Year Dana Robbins Murray ‘80, all in 

record time! 

As people drifted out at the end of the festive party, 

many ‘Thank yous” were shared and promises made to 

“See you tomorrow!” And, that they did. Nearly 100 

signed up for the School Tour and catered luncheon in the 

cafeteria on Saturday, October 21. 

Alumni met in the front hall to sign in and join several 

different tour groups, led by current CHS Student Council 

members. The tours started in the Foundation Board 

Room, and the ‘landing’ where the Trojan Hall of Fame 

shares the space with cases of trophies won by CHS 

students and teams. As the tour continued through the 

many familiar buildings, they saw the highlights 

including the recently restored auditorium, Little Theatre, 

and the spacious library. Stops were made in what was 

once the boys’ gym but now the science wing, the new 

Culinary Arts program, and the College and Career room. 

Many stayed for a 

delightful time in 

the cafeteria where 

a catered Baggin’s 

lunch was provided 

together with an old 

favorite – Eegees. 

Some attending had 

not been able to 

attend the Friday 

affair so people were sharing the high points of the 

evening with others. 

At one point, the words to the school song were 

distributed and Sue Daggett Black ’59 led the group in 

singing both “Catalina, Our Catalina” and “The Blue and 

the White.” Before concluding, there was a show of hands 

for how many were participating from each graduating 

class, and again we had representatives from 1957 to 

2007! It was a wonderful and meaningful weekend with 

almost 200 alumni and family members celebrating 

Catalina’s 60 years of excellence and just at a very 

important moment in its history. 



ALUM OF YEAR IS CFO OF CHEVRON CORP. 

By Margie Wagner Fangmeier ‘58 

 

Born in Orange, N.J., Patricia E. Yarrington came to 

Tucson as a young girl. After Patricia graduated from 

Catalina High School in 1973, she attended Pomona 

College in Claremont, California, where she earned a 

bachelor’s degree in political science in 1977. From there 

she journeyed to Northwestern 

University in Evanston, Illinois, 

and received an MBA in business 

administration from the Kellogg 

School of Management. 

With her business acumen, she 

joined Chevron Corporation in 

1980. “First and foremost, it’s 

important to find work that you 

love,” she says. “I wanted a career. I didn’t want to move 

from company to company.” 

Patricia went through Chevron’s comptroller’s 

department training program and in 1984 she was made 

senior financial analyst. In 1986 she became manager of 

Investor Relations. In 1995 she managed Credit Card 

Enterprises, Marketing, and Chevron Products Co. By 

1997 she was comptroller of Chevron Products Co., 

followed in 1998 by president of Chevron Canada Ltd. 

Chevron promoted her in 2000 to vice-president for 

Strategic Planning for ChevronTexaco. In 2002 she 

headed corporate policy in Public and Government 

Affairs. In 2007 she served as treasurer of Chevron. 

Then in 2009 she was selected to be vice president and 

chief financial officer (CFO) of Chevron Corporation 

responsible for comptroller, tax, treasury, audit, and 

investor relations activities throughout the Chevron 

Corporation. 

She has been a director of Chevron Phillips Chemical 

Company LLC since July 31, 2001. She serves on the San 

Francisco Federal Reserve’s Economic Advisory Council 

and provides information to the Fed on the state of the 

economy, as well as current and pending development in 

the energy industry. 
Beginning 2009, Patricia became deputy chairman of 

the Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco. She served 

as the chairman of the San Francisco Federal Reserve’s 

board of directors in 2013 and 2014. 

Unfortunately, Patricia was unable to attend the 

induction of the 2017 Trojan Hall of Fame due to business 

committments, but she sent a lovely letter expressing her 

pleasure at being recognized by her alma mater. 

 

CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION (CTE) 

 

Reevaluation of the ten high school sites by the TUSD 

superintendent’s office has created a need to look at 

possibilities of new programs at Catalina High School. 

The Career and Technical Education (CTE) programs we 

already have at CHS are Culinary Arts and Construction 

Technology. 

The school would like to add at least one more program. 

Victor Grecco, head of the math department at CHS 

suggested an automotive program and is willing to do 

what it takes to get it going. Since there are several other 

automotive programs in the district, we would have to 

have a special take on it. 

If you are in business in Tucson and you know of a 

program that would benefit our students, especially a 

program that leads to a job after graduation, please bring 

it to the attention of the school or the Foundation. We are 

looking for 21st Century technologies, and the people to 

teach them. (Contact: greenenchalada@gmail.com ) 

 

ALUM HAS CLOSE ENCOUNTERS IN NEPAL AT 

THE CHS FOUNDATION MARCH SOCIAL 

 

It’s time again for the CHS Foundation March social. 

This year’s event will go west into the Tucson Mountains 
where CHSF board member Marylyn Tobey ’57 has 

offered her home as the location. Come and enjoy the 

views of the Tucson valley and listen to Jennifer J. 

Stewart ’78 entertain us with stories from her seriously 

funny children’s books and her family’s medical 

volunteer work in Nepal. 

This year’s theme is “Close Encounters of the Third- 

World Kind” from her third novel loosely based on her 

family’s real-life adventures as medical volunteers in the 

Kingdom of Nepal. The novel was nominated for several 

book awards. She will have several of her books available 

for purchase as well. 

Jennifer is one of the founders of Make Way for Books 

which is a non-profit organization that collects books to 

distribute to needy children 

to encourage their love of 

reading. 

The CHS Foundation 

encourages all alums who 

attend to bring gently used 

children’s books that have 

been stored in closets or the 

garage for years and are 

gathering dust. Ask your 

neighbors as well. These books can be put to good use by 

this organization. 

The brunch social will be held at 4020 W. Ironwood Hill 

Drive on Saturday, March 17 from 10 a.m. until noon. A 

donation of $20 is requested for the Foundation. 

Reservations are required so contact Marylyn at 

gmt@tobeys.org. Directions will be given at the time of 

the reservation. 

Make your March Social reservations now. 

mailto:greenenchalada@gmail.com
mailto:gmt@tobeys.org


HOW CAN I JOIN THE CATALINA HIGH SCHOOL FOUNDATION? 

 

Individual:  One person per year $ 25.00 

Benefits: Foundation newsletter, voting privileges, and the October Annual Alumni Social. 

Founders Club: One person per year $ 57.00 

This commemorates the opening of Catalina High School with a contribution a little beyond basic membership. 

Benefits: Foundation newsletter, voting privileges, the October Alumni Social, and entry to Founders Club events. 

Lifetime: One person forever $250.00 

Benefits: Foundation newsletter, voting privileges, the October Alumni Social, and admittance to annual Life and 

Founders Club events. 

CHS Teacher, Administrator, Staff:  One person per year $15.00 

Benefits:   Foundation  newsletter  and  the  opportunity  to  help  support  the  Catalina  High  School  Foundation.    

Life Member 3-Year Payment Plan: Pay $100 per year for two years and a final payment of $50 in the third year, and 

become a Life Member. Mark your check “Payment for Life Membership” and we will keep track of it. You will be 

eligible for all Life and Founders Club events. Do you have questions? Call Jo Riester at 520-730-0045, or email 

 

Jo Hauschildt Riester ’66, Vice-President of Membership & Development - tsnazlib@hotmail.com 
 

 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut here and mail the form below to the address given. - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

Catalina High School Foundation Membership Form 

Annual and Founders Club dues run from November 1 to October 31 
 

Date (Please Print) 
 

Name  Class Year   
 

Address   
 

City  State  Zip   
 

Phone  Email   
 

Annual Dues $25.00    I would like my donation to go to (check one): 

 
Founders Club Dues $57.00    Scholarships    

   Grants    

Life Membership $250.00    McKinney-Vento    
   Band Fund    
Donation     Trojan Trumpeteer Archives    

   Eva Royce Memorial Fund    

Total Enclosed     Construction Trades    
   General Fund    

 

Please return this form and your dues to: I can help by    
 

Catalina High School Foundation    

3930 N. Larrea Lane 

Tucson AZ 85750 Please do not publish my name. Initial here.   
 

CHS Foundation is a 501(c) (3) organization and donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by Federal law. 

DISCLAIMER: Three commercial websites “catalina.alumniclass.com,” “Catalina High School Alumni Monthly 

Newsletter, and “Alumni Archive” are asking for donations. They are not (501) (c) (3) nonprofits. 

It is NOT connected with Catalina, TUSD, or the CHS Foundation. Any funds sent to them 

DO NOT benefit Catalina High School, its students, or the Foundation. 

mailto:tsnazlib@hotmail.com


CATALINA HIGH SCHOOL 

FOUNDATION 

6740 N. Calle Lomita 

Tucson, Arizona 85704 

 
UPCOMING REUNIONS 

Class of 1958 – 60th Reunion – April 27-29, 2018 

Contact: Fran Knowles – highdesert1@cox.net 

Class of 1968 – 50th Reunion – October 19-20, 2018 

Contact: http://catalina68.org 

Class of 1992 – 25th Reunion – April 20-22, 2018 

Contact: Sarah Iman Robinson via Facebook 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Send address changes to: CHS Foundation, 6740 Calle Lomita, AZ 85704 or greenenchalada@gmail.com 

CHS FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2017-2018 

 
PRESIDENT Sandy Tanner Elers '58 GRANTS Jennifer Sue Bond ’66 
VP OUTREACH Emily Kittle Morrison ‘60 TECHNOLOGY Jeffrey Alan Baldauf ‘84 

VP MEMBERSHIP Jo Hauschildt Riester ‘66 AT LARGE Matt Kopec ‘07 

REC. SECRETARY Stephen Gin ’83 AT LARGE Barbara Callaway Pollack ‘58 
TREASURER Terry Anderson ‘57 AT LARGE Marylyn Shumann Tobey ‘57 

 

Please bring some gently used children’s books to donate to Make Way for Books. 

Suggested donation: $20/person Reservations: gmt@tobeys.org 

“Encounters of the Third-World Kind” 

Author Jennifer Stewart ’78 will speak about 

her books and medical volunteering in Nepal 

Join us for brunch 

Saturday, March 17 at 10 am-noon 

4020 W. Ironwood Hill Drive 

mailto:highdesert1@cox.net
http://catalina68.org/
mailto:gmt@tobeys.org

